

6924 Cook Avenue Halifax, N.S. B3L 2J8

March 4, 2006

Ms. Sheila Fougere Councillor Halifax Regional Municipality PO Box 1749 Halifax, NS B3J 3A5

Dear Ms. Fougere:

In keeping with regulations pertaining to the 911 service in Halifax, we recently were requested to identify the field area located on Westmoor 57 Co-op. property between Cook Avenue and Vaughan Avenue.

At our meeting of the Board of Directors in February, the decision was taken to name this area "KENNETH WALKER FIELD".

Ken Walker was actively involved in the founding of this Co-op. and has been President for many, many years. Also, since the year of the Veteran has almost come to an end, and Ken Walker is also a veteran of the Second World War, it is our pleasure to recommend his name for this honour.

Please advise us as to whether or not a sign will be prepared by the City for this area.

Also, on another note, would you please check and see why there has been a designation change for one of our areas, "Coleman Court." After the widening of Bayers Road, at the entrance to the Halifax Shopping Center, the name on the new sign was changed to Coleman Street. Since all of our legal documents refer to Coleman Court, we would ask that the sign be changed as soon as possible, to reflect its original name.

Thank you for your assistance.

Yours truly,

Sheila M. Simpson

Secretary Treasurer.